Environment Theme Focus Group Minutes

27 January 2005

Present: 

Joice Richards
BNDfC

Ophelia Clarke
BNDfC
Rob Bullock
Resident

Rick Watson
SCRAP / Resident

Garry Smith
Green City Action

Moira Walker
Burngreave Green Environment Programme

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves
BNDfC Partnership Board

Thomas Coldron
BNDfC
	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

Saleema Iman
Betty Smalley

Ruthe Heskin


	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes were agreed as a true record.

	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

The Hockerton Housing Project Visit is now going to be on March 12. Some spaces are still available.

	

	4. 
	Theme Manager’s Report
Joice asked if anyone had any questions arising from the report which she had distributed. No one had any questions.


	

	5. 
	Project Review
Joice Richards informed the group that all projects have now completed the review exercise. The purpose of this exercise is to see what projects will continue to next year. A report has been produced which will be presented to the Strategy Them Group when it is approved.

	

	6. 
	Project Update
Burngreave Green Environment Programme

Moira Williams handed out a project update dated 16th December 2004. and comments and queries were invited. 

With regard to the Abbeyfield Park Bowling Green, although the fencing is now up, the gate needs to be modified to prevent kids climbing over to play football. Rob Bullock pointed out that this raises the issue that an area where kids can play football is needed.
Dorrett said that the bowling green was taking a very long time and asked why this was. Garry Smith replied that there have been many difficulties with the project but it is very nearly ready and will be playable in June/July. An irrigation system is still to be fitted which will make it better than it was before. Joice Richards also pointed out that bowlers have been involved in the process.

Concerns were raised with regard to the future-use survey of the house in Abbeyfield Park. Garry Smith was unclear at the role that Friends of Abbeyfield Park are taking in this. This will be raised at the Theme Strategy Group Meeting.

Recycling Matters
An agreement has been reached that the full planning process is not needed for bring banks. The Gower Street site should therefore get a bring bank quite quickly. Other sites are being revisited as well.

Rob Bullock asked who would be responsible for cleaning these sites. Rick Watson replied that there is funding for a part-time warden who will be recruited immediately when approval for the site is received.

SCRAP have been contacting primary schools hoping to take part in one-off events. There has not been a greatly positive response as yet but Firvale did approach them to take part in ‘citizenship days’ which involved a whole day of recycling activities with children.

Craft days at Recycling Matters: - Shop still just open Tuesday and Thursday but it is planned to open on Saturday mornings for craft events: - Saturday 5th Feb – Weaving,  Saturday 5th March – Rag Rugs.  If anyone wishes to display posters for these they can be sent by email.

During environment week SCRAP are doing a big day of activities. They are also thinking of linking into Adult Learning Week. More detailed information on programmes to be given at next meeting.
Volunteers need to be recruited for these events

Green Fingers

No report.

	

	7. 
	Proposed Projects
The proposed Open Access Play Project was presented to the meeting for approval. The RIF says it comes under the Environment Theme but it is really under the Overarching Theme. The reason it has come to this group is because they will us Pitsmoor Adventure Playground, together with various other sites. 

The meeting was asked if it supported the RIF. All agreed but Dorrett Buckley-Greaves said that she needed more time to look at paperwork.
Garry made the comment that when looking at the future of green spaces, the thinking should involve more integration, with projects developing other uses. This project is a good example of integration.

	

	8. 
	Any other business
Rick Watson gave a general appeal that anyone arranging events to consider involving Recycling Matters. They are well able to do one-off events. They are trying to actively work with Onyx, Street Force, etc and the Firvale School citizenship day also involved Street Force.

Moira Walker mentioned that a women-only craft event is taking place on Wednesday 16th February from 11:30 to 1:30. She asked if Recycling Matters could be involved in that.
Rob Bullock is writing to BCAF Community Chest regarding repair to a damaged hut at the allotments. This is a New Deal Funded structure with a meeting room and toilets. It was broken into a few weeks ago and will need £2-3000 to repair the hut and improve security.


	

	9. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Next meeting is on Thursday 24th February 2005, 6.30-8.30pm in Pitsmoor Methodist Church.


	


